COMMONWEALTH MAGISTRATES AND JUDGES'ASSOCIATION

Serving Judicial Officers in the Commonwealth since 1970

To ALL MEMBERS OF THE CMJA

6 April 2020

Dear Member

CMJA and COVID 19

I am reaching out, on behalf of the CMJA Council, to all members in support of your efforts to keep you and your families safe during these very difficult times for us all.

The CMJA is following the guidance provided by Commonwealth governments. The CMJA staff has been working from home since 18 March 2020 and whilst some of the CMJA activities which required travel, have been curtailed, the CMJA Secretariat are set up to continue to provide services to their members from their remote locations for the foreseeable future.

We are aware that many of our members are continuing, in the face of rising challenges, to ensure that the good administration of justice continues in the Commonwealth and that some of you are still putting your lives on the line as a result by attending court on a daily basis. We recognise that in these difficult times, judicial officers will continue to ensure that they protect the most vulnerable members of society and will continue to serve their fellow citizens.

If there is any way we can, in our modest way, support you in your activities, please let us know. The CMJA Secretary General has suggested that those who can, share any new ways they are dealing with cases before them so that others around the Commonwealth can take advantage of suggested new approaches whilst protecting themselves and the court staff that are also on duty during these trying times. Please feel free to contact her on the above email about this.

Our Patron, Her Majesty The Queen, Head of the Commonwealth, stated on 18 March 2020:

".. We know that many individuals and families across the United Kingdom and around the world are entering a period of great concern and uncertainty.

We are all being advised to change our normal routines and regular patterns of life for the good of the communities we live in, and in particular, to protect the most vulnerable within them.

.... we all have a vitally important part to play as individuals- today and in the coming days, weeks and months".



Uganda House 58-59 Trafalgar Square London WC2N 5DX United Kingdom Tel: (44) 20 7976 1007

Fax: (44) 20 7976 2394 Email: <u>info@cmja.org</u> Web: <u>http://www.cmja.org</u>

Patron

Her Majesty the Queen

President

Justice Charles Mkandawire (Malawi)

Executive Vice President

Mr Tim Workman CBE

Hon. Treasurer

Mr Patrick Latham FCA

Secretary General

Dr Karen Brewer

Director of Programmes

District Judge Shamim A Qureshi

Immediate Past President

His Hon. Chief Judge John Lowndes

Hon. Life Vice Presidents

The Hon. Magistrate David Armati The Rt. Hon. The Lord Hope of Craighead, KT Mr Michael Lambert CBE The Hon. Judge Sandra E. Oxner Her Hon. Mrs Justice Norma Wade-Miller, OBE

Regional Vice Presidents

Mrs Justice Lynne Leitch (Canada)

Atlantic and Mediterranean

Justice Richard Williams (Cayman Islands)

Caribbean

Justice Patrick Kiage (Kenya)

East, Central and Southern Africa

Justice Balasundaram Rajendran (Indian Ocean

Judge Mary Beth Sharp (New Zealand

Pacific Ocean

Justice Constant Hometowu (Ghana)

West Africa

Council Members

Sheriff Douglas Allan OBE (Scotland)
Mr Musa Sanda Baushe (Nigeria)
Ms Linda Bradford-Morgan(Australia)
Judge Chester Crooks (Jamaica)
Judge Richard Cogswell SC (Australia)
Justice James Dingemans (England and Wales)
Chief Magistrate Ibiere Foby (Nigeria)
Sir Salamo Injia (Papua New Guinea)
Sheriff Gordon Liddle (Scotland)
Chief Magistrate Matankiso M Nthunya (Lesotho),
Dr Ei Sun Oh (Malaysia)
Justice Winston Patterson (Guyana)
Mrs Sybil Roach Tennant (England and Wales)
His Hon. John Vertes (Canada)
Her Worship Katrina Walubita (Zambia)

COMMONWEALTH MAGISTRATES AND JUDGES'ASSOCIATION

Serving Judicial Officers in the Commonwealth since 1970

She further addressed the Commonwealth in her speech on 5 April 20202 and stated:

"Across the Commonwealth and around the world we have seen heart-warming stories of people coming together to help others....

Whilst we have faced challenges before, this one is different. This time we join with all nations across the globe in a common endeavour using the great advances of science and our instinctive compassion to heal. We will succeed and that success will belong to everyone of us. We should take comfort that, while we may have more still to endure, better days will return..."

It is important that, with the restrictions imposed due to the pandemic, governments should not use this opportunity to undermine the role of the judiciary who continue to be the guarantors of the rule of law and fundamental rights and the CMJA is keeping vigilant to any developments in the Commonwealth which might jeopardize the independence of the judiciary in these difficult times.

Please ensure that you follow all guidance to keep you safe in your work and home environments. Wishing you all the best in these unprecedented times.

Kind Regards

Justice Charles Mkandawire

CMJA President

COMMONWEALTH MAGISTRATES AND JUDGES'ASSOCIATION Serving Judicial Officers in the Commonwealth since 1970

COMMONWEALTH MAGISTRATES AND JUDGES'ASSOCIATION Serving Judicial Officers in the Commonwealth since 1970